Dear Parents/carers,

A very warm welcome to Woodgate! I hope you have had a good summer and stayed safe and well. We are very much looking forward to having everyone back in school. Communication between families and school continues to be vital this year, and we will endeavour to make this as simple and easy as possible during these unprecedented times.

Communication

In the first week, I will be available for an outdoor, socially distanced chat at pick-up time to let you know how your child has settled. However, if you have any concerns or queries (no matter how small), please do contact the office to request a phone call and I will get back to you as soon as I can.

All information from school this year will be sent to you via ParentMail, so please check this daily so as not to miss out on anything important. For example, a reminder for something that is happening in school or if your child needs to bring in a special item.

Phone/email the office to tell us:

- any change in home time arrangements, such as who will be collecting your child or whether they are going to before or out of school club.
- information that may affect your child during the day, such as if they have had a very poor night's sleep or a significant change to their routine.
- a change in family circumstances such as a parent working away.
- any medical issues such as doctor or dentist appointment, or whether they have been given any medication.
- if they have any injuries or had any accidents which have occurred at home.
- any simple queries or questions you may have about school.

First Aid

Any first aid given to your child will be recorded on a green slip and passed to you at the end of the day, or placed inside your child's book wallet (please note your child will also wear a sticker to show when they have bumped their head). If we are at all concerned about whether your child is fit to stay in school after an accident, however, we will phone you straight away.

<u>Hygiene</u>

We teach children to use a 'T' sign in class, so that they can tell us they need the toilet without interrupting the lesson. The adult responds with a thumbs up to signal we know where they are going. Please make sure your child knows how to look after their own hygiene, including wiping themselves, washing and drying hands thoroughly. Please can you also teach your child how to blow their nose and dispose of their tissue independently (following the 'Catch it, Bin it, Kill it' rules).

<u>Water</u>

It is very important that your child does not become dehydrated at school, especially in warm weather. Please ensure a NAMED water bottle is brought to school full of fresh water every day. You may include a juice carton in your child's lunch bag to drink with their food at lunch time if you wish, but NO JUICE IS ALLOWED IN WATER BOTTLES, due to the impact on healthy teeth.

School bags and coats

Your child will have their own locker to store their coat and belongings if needed. Your child will only need their lunch bag, water bottle and book wallet. Please talk through and practise with your child how to look after their things and carry them into school independently. **INDEPENDENCE INCREASES CONFIDENCE** and will help your child settle into life in Year 1 quickly.

Reading

Daily reading practice is essential to ensure your child has the opportunity to consolidate their learning in phonics. Every day, there will be a book time after lunch when your child can choose their own story book to enjoy and reading scheme book to bring home, as well as a teacher-led story session at home time. As well as reading practice, we encourage you to continue sharing a bedtime book with your child every night, as listening to stories is so important to support their own reading endeavours. Your child will bring home a book wallet which will contain a reading record card to show you when they have read with an adult in class and for you to sign when they have read with you at home.

PE

PE will take place every MONDAY and TUESDAY afternoon with our sports coaches. Your child is expected to wear their PE kit to school on these days to reduce the need for changing clothes and shoes (and getting them mixed up!). Sweatshirts and joggers are a good idea as the weather gets colder. We will go outside if the weather is fine, so please make sure your child wears suitable footwear such as trainers. Everything needs to be NAMED to help us match up any missing items with your child.

Home Learning

You will be resent an email and password for your child to login to Google Classroom at home. This has worked extremely well during the school shutdown. It will be used to:

- send out weekly home learning activities on Fridays called 'assignments', to be completed and handed in online by the following Thursday. This can be done by uploading files or photos. These will be shared and celebrated with the class during our 'Learning Gallery' time on Friday afternoons.
- provide you with learning 'materials' to explain or support assignments.
- share your child's learning in class with you and for you to share their news from home.

More details on Google Classroom will follow.

I hope this information has been useful, but once again, please do not hesitate to contact us if you are not sure about anything at all. We will also make sure we update you with any changes. Information about the curriculum will be sent to you in the next few weeks.

Kind regards, Miss Schofield and the Woodgate team.